デジタルハリウッド大学 2023年度 一般選抜 A 方式

英語 [60分]

【注意事項】

- 1. 試験監督の指示があるまでは、問題冊子は開かないこと。
- 試験監督から指示があったら、解答用紙に氏名・受験番号を正確に記入し、受験番号マーク欄にも 受験番号を正確にマークすること。
- 3. 試験開始の合図後、この問題冊子を開き、20ページ(白紙ページ含む)揃っているか確認すること。
- 4. 乱丁、落丁、印刷不鮮明などがある場合は、手を挙げて試験監督に知らせること。
- 5. 解答は、すべて別紙の解答用紙の解答欄にマークすること。
- 6. 試験開始から終了までの間は、試験教室から退出できません。
- 不正行為を行った場合は、その時点で受験の中止と退室を指示され、同日受験したすべての科目の成績が原則無効となる。
- 8. 解答用紙は試験終了後、回収される。問題冊子は持ち帰っても良い。

次の1~5の会話にある空所に入れるのに最も適当な表現を(A)~(D)から一つずつ選びなさい。

1. Woman: Why do you think he got mad at her?

[]

Man:

1

- (A) She'll be in big trouble.
- (B) Because I think so, too.
- (C) You should ask him directly.
- (D) Because he made her angry.
- 2. Man: Who's coming to the party this weekend?

1

]

- Woman: [
 - (A) Oh, it's been called off.
 - (B) Many people showed up.
 - (C) Yeah, probably I will.
 - (D) Well, almost all of us do.
- 3. Woman: What did you think of this year's school festival?
 - [

Man:

Man:

- (A) No, I shouldn't have.
- (B) It'll be a lot of fun.
- (C) Yes, it might really surprise me.
- (D) It wasn't as bad as I expected.
- 4. Woman: What happened to your new smartphone?
 - []

1

- (A) It's about time you got a new one.
- (B) They don't work very well.
- (C) I wish I knew the answer.
- (D) It should be the most powerful.
- 5. Man: Could you tell me when the exhibition will be held?
 - Woman: [
 - (A) They won't be organized until February.
 - (B) We're thinking of early this summer.
 - (C) It's been made several times this year.
 - (D) I'd like to visit it by the end of the month.

- 2 次の 6~10 の会話に関する質問の答えとして最も適当なものを(A)~(D)から一つずつ選びなさい。
- 6. Woman: Excuse me, it seems like the shower in my bathroom is broken and doesn't stop.
 Man: Oh, I'll come and have a look for you, then. Where's your room?
 Woman: It's B06 in Linden House. Last week the heater didn't work, either.

What is probably true of the situation?

- (A) Some equipment has not been functioning properly.
- (B) She moved into a new dormitory last week.
- (C) Her roommate has just gone out to a hardware store.
- (D) He has very little experience in piping work.
- 7. Woman: Let me remind you all that your final assignment is due on Friday.Man: Excuse me, Professor. May I ask you a couple of questions about it?

Woman: Of course, David. But I can't give you any more advice on where to look.

What is probably true of the situation?

- (A) There will be a term-end exam this week.
- (B) He does not know how to submit his work.
- (C) All the homework has been returned to students.
- (D) She already helped him with his task.
- 8. Man: Do you want to come along to an open-air concert this evening?Woman: Yeah, sounds great! But isn't it going to be very cold out there?Man: Maybe, but we'll be dancing and screaming, and getting hot soon.

What is probably true of the speakers?

(A) He is well prepared for a sore throat.

- (B) He is positive about the outdoor conditions.
- (C) She will organize a music event later on the day.
- (D) She hardly ever catches colds and has fevers.

- 9. Man: I read an article about fake news online and now I'm really scared.
 Woman: How can you be so sure that the report itself isn't fake news?
 Man: Exactly! It seems to be much more than just a matter of media literacy.
 - What is true of the conversation?
 - (A) She can tell fake information from the truth.
 - (B) No one is actually benefiting from social media.
 - (C) He may not have read any articles in reality.
 - (D) There is a serious problem to be tackled.
- 10. Woman: Hello. I'd like to pick up my graded Modern Sociology exam, please.
 Man: Uh, just a moment... Do you know the course code for your class?
 Woman: I'm sorry, I don't. But I just got an email from Professor Phillips.

What is true of the conversation?

- (A) A university teacher has announced a written test.
- (B) Online grading has been done for some time now.
- (C) A college staff member is serving a student.
- (D) Science subjects are not ready to collect yet.

3 次の 11~20 の空所に入れるのに最も適当な語句を(A)~(D)から一つずつ選びなさい。

- 11. The number of spectators per venue was still () to half the seating capacity.
 - (A) rewarded
 - (B) restricted
 - (C) recognized
 - (D) replaced

12. Ms. Garcia's imagination gives her () to keep creating one work after another.

- (A) sympathy
- (B) summary
- (C) strength
- (D) signature

13. It seems clear that () action needs to be taken to stop human rights abuses.

- (A) fragile
- (B) further
- (C) favorite
- (D) fluid

14. The old shop managed to (

) the COVID-19 pandemic by starting online sales.

- (A) emphasize
- (B) elect
- (C) endure
- (D) exchange

15. At the one-hour press conference, this topic was never referred () by anyone.

- (A) to
- (B) as
- (C) from
- (D) on

16. The United Nations helped the country at war export the () harvested in the region.

- (A) wage
- (B) welfare
- (C) warning
- (D) wheat

17. All passengers are required by law to (

) their seat belt while riding in a taxi.

- (A) fulfill
- (B) fasten
- (C) forgive
- (D) feature

18. Most animals sense danger around them and escape from it by ().

- (A) instinct
- (B) ideal
- (C) implement
- (D) illusion

19. Hosting big international events may have raised the level of democracy in the country ().

- (A) someday
- (B) somewhere
- (C) someone
- (D) somewhat
- 20. Many people around the world are fairly (

) that global climate crisis is real.

- (A) convinced
- (B) criticized
- (C) captured
- (D) claimed

4 次の 21~30 の空所に入れるのに最も適当な語句を(A)~(D)から一つずつ選びなさい。

- 21. These devices () similar to each other but their performance differs considerably.
 - (A) apparently
 - (B) appearance
 - (C) appear
 - (D) apparent

22. I came across a craft market and found () attractive handmade jewelry there.

- (A) some
- (B) quite a few
- (C) one
- (D) various

23. Wonder of the Seas, () largest passenger ship in the world, set sail on the sea.

- (A) of all the
- (B) which the
- (C) the
- (D) is the

24. A lot of unexpected trouble (

) to us during our stay in San Jose, California.

- (A) was happened
- (B) happening
- (C) is happened
- (D) happened

25. Virtual conferencing is () convenient that more and more firms are adopting it.

- (A) much
- (B) very
- (C) so
- (D) great

26. All the staff looked very busy () up a display booth on the day before the trade fair.

- (A) being set
- (B) setting
- (C) with set
- (D) to set

27. Rena was accepted to a university in Boston and now looks forward () in America.

- (A) living
- (B) to living
- (C) lived
- (D) to live

28. People realized how important it is to () a nice chat with others in person.

- (A) take
- (B) have
- (C) do
- (D) make

29. () technological innovation often occurs, the ability to adapt to new things is vital.

- (A) Ever
- (B) Upon
- (C) Because of
- (D) As

30. The group of satellites allows people in remote areas around the globe () the Internet.

- (A) to access
- (B) accesses
- (C) accessing
- (D) access

5 次の E メールを読み、31~35 の質問の答えとして最も適当なものを(A)~(D)から一つずつ選び なさい。

Dear all,

It is with both great excitement and some sadness that I would like to inform you I will be leaving ABC Modern Art Dealers at the end of this month. I am relocating to New York to take my dream job of directing the Katsumoto Museum of Modern Interior Design.

Working at ABC has been an amazing experience that will surely impact my life for years to come. This job has been a particular pleasure because of the tremendous appreciation for fine modern art shared by you all. Dealing with such knowledgeable customers turned what could have been a normal business relationship into something much more.

Moving forward, your account will be taken over by my colleague of many years, Peter Niskin. Many of you are likely already familiar with Peter. If you are not, you will quickly learn that he has an amazing amount of knowledge when it comes to modern art. Offers and notifications regarding events will begin coming from him starting next month. Please reach out to Peter at peter@abcart.com with any questions you may have, or to place any future orders*.

(*Please note that processing of any orders placed on or before March 31st will still be handled by myself. Please do not delete or block this email address from your account until you have received your invoice.)

I wish you all the best in both life and art!

Best regards,

Lisa P. Goodall || Private Client & Key Account Sales ABC Modern Art Dealers 386 S. Central Avenue Dalwood, Illinois 60919 Office: 260-945-2792

- 31. Who is most likely sending this email?
 - (A) A museum director
 - (B) A customer who is interested in art
 - (C) A salesperson
 - (D) An art teacher
- 32. Which of the following best describes the tone of this email?
 - (A) A lot of sadness and a lot of excitement
 - (B) A little sadness and a lot of excitement
 - (C) A lot of sadness and a little excitement
 - (D) A little sadness and a little excitement
- 33. Why did Ms. Goodall enjoy working at ABC?
 - (A) Because it was a normal business relationship
 - (B) Because there was a lot of excitement
 - (C) Because it was her dream job
 - (D) Because her clients shared her passion
- 34. What do we know about Peter Niskin?
 - (A) He will take over Ms. Goodall's job.
 - (B) All of the customers already know him.
 - (C) He organizes many events.
 - (D) He will reach out by email.
- 35. In what case should customers NOT yet delete Ms. Goodall's email address?
 - (A) If they still have questions about art
 - (B) If they wish to continue receiving offers and event notifications
 - (C) If they intend to place an order before March 31st
 - (D) If they are not yet familiar with Peter Niskin

6 次のウェブサイトを読み、36~40 の質問の答えとして最も適当なものを(A)~(D)から一つずつ選びなさい。

Find a travel partner

Planning to travel? Want someone to share the trip with? Your ideal travel buddy is just a click away.

JOIN NOW

Thousands of members are looking for a travel buddy. New members added daily. Lots of opportunities to find exactly the right travel partner for you.

How it works:

- Create a profile for yourself, including what languages you speak.
- Choose the places you want to visit and describe what you intend to do while travelling. (Provide as much detail as you can to get better results.)
- Write a quick note explaining the type of person you'd like to travel with.
- Submit your profile and travel plan and it will appear on the list. Other members can see it, get in contact and discuss plans.

Example Profile

Bob (35) (Click here to access full profile – available to registered members only)

- Dates: Jul 27, 2023 Aug 18, 2023
- Destination: United States (California, Washington)
- My name is Bob, I'm 35 years old and I live in France. I have worked as a teacher (technology) since 2008. I speak French (native), English (intermediate.)
- I love nature, hiking, watersports, and eating good food. I do not smoke. I am looking to travel with people of a similar age (+/- 5 years), of either gender, who wish to travel to nature spots and stay at campsites. Sharing a tent is not necessary or wanted.

*This website is provided as a public service by SCL Trust, a non-profit organization. NO LEGAL RESPONSIBILITY WILL BE TAKEN FOR ANY COMPLAINTS OR CRIMES ARISING FROM TRAVEL PLANS MADE THROUGH THIS WEBSITE.

- 36. What kind of service is this website providing?
 - (A) Finding people to help you plan your travels
 - (B) Finding people to take trips with
 - (C) Finding people to learn languages with
 - (D) Finding someone to explain the cost of various trips
- 37. What do you NOT have to include in your profile?
 - (A) What you intend to do in various places
 - (B) A list of the languages you can speak
 - (C) How often you have traveled abroad before
 - (D) The places that you wish to visit
- 38. After you have finished writing your profile, what is the next step?
 - (A) Get in contact and discuss plans
 - (B) Provide as much detail as you can
 - (C) Meet the right travel partner
 - (D) Submit it, so that others can see it
- 39. According to Bob's profile, what kind of person does he wish to travel with?
 - (A) Someone who wishes to share a tent
 - (B) Someone of a similar age
 - (C) Someone who likes to smoke
 - (D) Someone of the same gender
- 40. What is stated about the company which provides this website?
 - (A) It does not make a profit from this service.
 - (B) It has thousands of employees.
 - (C) It will take legal responsibility for any complaints.
 - (D) It can make your travel plans for you.

7 次の文章を読み、41~45 の質問の答えとして最も適当なものを(A)~(D)から一つずつ選びなさい。

According to some doctors and medical experts "sitting is the new smoking." What do they mean by this? What is meant is that sitting for long periods is now recognized as being as unhealthy as smoking. Additionally, like smoking in the past, many people who do it are not aware of how unhealthy it might be.

Is sitting really that bad for you? Actually, yes. According to various studies of sitting time and activity levels, it has been found that those who sit for more than eight hours a day with no physical activity have a risk of dying similar to those who are obese or who smoke. The lack of exercise which is associated with too much sitting increases the risk of becoming overweight, the risk of metabolic syndrome, and even the risk of heart attack.

Many people have to or want to sit for many hours each day. Maybe they do most of their work at a desk. Maybe they drive a car or truck for a living. Or maybe they just like doing certain activities that are normally done sitting down, such as watching TV or reading a book. Many of these people do not have enough time to exercise on a daily basis. Even if they can spare a little time, they may not be able to afford a gym membership or have any training equipment at home.

Regular exercise is the best way to counter the effects of sitting for a long time, but there are other things that people can do. First, always try to sit without leaning forward with a curved back. Instead, try to sit up straight with your shoulders back but relaxed. While sitting, notice if your lower back starts to touch the back of your chair. If it does, then you have started to lean too much. Next, whatever you are doing, stand up for a minute every 30 minutes or so. Finally, learn how to do some seated yoga exercises. These exercises take only a little time each day and, perhaps best of all, you can do them without even having to stand up.

- 41. What does "sitting is the new smoking" mean?
 - (A) Many people who smoke also sit too much.
 - (B) Medical experts think that sitting too much causes the same diseases as smoking.
 - (C) If you sit a lot, you are more likely to start smoking.
 - (D) Sitting a lot is as unhealthy as smoking.
- 42. Which of the following can be caused by a lack of exercise?
 - (A) Sitting for many hours
 - (B) Becoming aware of metabolic syndrome
 - (C) Increased risk of heart attack
 - (D) Losing a lot of weight
- 43. According to the passage, why do some people need to sit for long periods?
 - (A) Because they just like doing it
 - (B) As part of their job
 - (C) Because they cannot stand to lose
 - (D) So that they can rest
- 44. Which of the following is NOT given as a reason for people exercising too little?
 - (A) They have no training equipment at home.
 - (B) They like to read books instead.
 - (C) They cannot afford a gym membership.
 - (D) They do not have enough spare time.
- 45. Instead of exercise, what other options are given to avoid the negative effects of sitting?
 - (A) Doing yoga while sitting in your chair
 - (B) Touching your lower back to the back of your chair
 - (C) Standing up for 30 minutes each day, whatever you are doing
 - (D) Leaning forward with a curved back

8 次の文章を読み、46~50 の質問の答えとして最も適当なものを(A)~(D)から一つずつ選びなさい。

Imagine that you've checked into a luxury hotel for a vacation. As you enter, you are amazed at how big and gorgeous the room is. The view from the balcony is also fantastic. When you go to look at the bathroom, however, there's a large spider in the sink. You call room service and they come and take the spider away.

Several weeks later, which memory do you think will be more vivid: how fantastic the room was, or the spider you encountered? Most people will remember the spider incident more clearly. Humans have a tendency to give more importance to negative experiences than to positive or neutral experiences. This is called the negativity bias.

We tend to focus on the negative even when the negative experiences are minor or have no impact at all. Our negativity bias has been built into our brains based on millions of years of evolution. Our ancestors lived in difficult and dangerous environments. They had to gather food while avoiding deadly attackers and natural hazards. Those who avoided the negative situations passed on their DNA more successfully.

In modern times, even though most of us do not live in dangerous environments, negativity bias still remains. When people make decisions, they put greater importance on the possible negative results than on the positive ones. This affects people's choices and willingness to take risks. It is much more painful for someone to lose \$100 than it is pleasurable for them to win \$100. As a result, if they lose \$100 and then win it back, they do not feel neutral, even though there is no loss overall. Instead, they feel scared by the knowledge that they almost experienced a loss. Even worse, if they win \$100 and then lose it, they feel like they have experienced a loss, even though their original situation has not changed.

- 46. According to the passage, what is "negativity bias"?
 - (A) Remembering positive experiences for several weeks
 - (B) Having more negative than positive experiences
 - (C) Remembering negative experiences more clearly
 - (D) Treating positive and neutral experiences as the same
- 47. Why did humans originally acquire a negativity bias?
 - (A) Because they lived in dangerous environments
 - (B) Because their DNA was passed on successfully
 - (C) Because most experiences had no impact at all
 - (D) Because their DNA helped them to avoid negative situations
- 48. According to the passage, what is true about modern times?
 - (A) People put greater importance on making decisions.
 - (B) There are more natural disasters than before.
 - (C) Most people live in dangerous environments.
 - (D) Humans still have a negativity bias.
- 49. What is the impact of the negativity bias on modern-day decisions?
 - (A) There are more negative results than positive ones.
 - (B) We tend to take few risks.
 - (C) People have less willingness to make choices.
 - (D) We find making decisions more painful.
- 50. If someone wins \$100 and then loses it, what is often true?
 - (A) They will feel more pain than pleasure overall.
 - (B) They will feel more or less pain overall depending on their original situation.
 - (C) They will feel more pleasure than pain overall.
 - (D) They will feel an even balance of pleasure and pain.